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Report to Adults Health and Social Care Scrutiny Panel

	Meeting Date


	Tuesday 15 December 2015

	Subject
	Winter Pressures in Health and Social Care Services

	Wards Affected
	All

	Report of
	Senior Scrutiny Support Officer

	Type of Item

(please tick( )
	Review existing policy
	

	
	Development of new policy
	√

	
	Performance management (inc. financial)
	√

	
	Briefing (inc. potential areas for scrutiny)
	

	
	Statutory consultation
	

	
	Council request
	

	
	Cabinet request
	

	
	Member request for scrutiny (CCFA)
	


	Why is it coming here?

	The Surge and Escalation plan describes the agreed local processes for ensuring a co-ordinated and planned response to circumstances where pressure in one or more parts of the system is impacting on the system’s ability to ensure services are safe and of high quality.  This plan has been developed through the Calderdale and Greater Huddersfield System Reliance Group. (SRG) through its partnership of health, social and third sector providers.  It is a critical document to support the system through periods of pressure throughout the year, but particularly through winter.

Using national good practice last year’s Plan has been refreshed and developed a Command and Control structure linked to organisational triggers and escalation/REAP (Resource Escalation Action Plan) levels.  The approach is supported by Emergency Planning leads within local councils.  

The SRG will hold organisations to account for delivery of the commitments made in the Plan, oversee learning and agree ways in which the Plan can be continuously strengthened in order to make the system as resilient as possible.  The document will be formally signed off at the Urgent Care Board and SRG meetings in December, but is already in use locally.

The Plan is complemented by the system’s Winter Plan which documents the response to particular issues faced in winter, and national expectations like example the Cold Weather Plan and Flu Plan.  The Winter Plan sets out how the SRG has allocated resilience funding to support the system through winter.  It will be signed formally by the Urgent Care Board and SRG this month.  However, the actions documented in the plan are already been delivered locally.

The Surge and Escalation Resilience Response Plan 2015/16 is attached to this frontsheet.
This item is an opportunity for the Scrutiny Panel to assure itself that these plans are robust and to make recommendations for change.


	What are the key points?

	The report identifies scenarios in; acute care; community health services; social care; ambulance services; West Yorkshire Urgent Care; and primary care that courses of action outside those normally available to individual organisations.


	Possible courses of action

	The Scrutiny Panel may wish to make recommendations to Council or NHS bodies about the surge and escalation framework.


	Contact Officer

	Mike Lodge

Senior Scrutiny Support Officer

mike.lodge@calderdale.gov.uk
01422 393249


	Should this report be exempt?

	No
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